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Upcoming Events: 

>> Our Calendar is a work in        
progress - check our website for    
updates.  lwvhp.org 
 
LWV HP/HWD Book Club      Aug 31 
 
Leadership Team Meeting           Sept 9 
 
LWV HP/HWD Opening Meeting   TBD 
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Dear Members and Friends, 

As I sit at my desk looking over Lake George in upstate NY, all I can think of is the old adage:  my dog ate 

my homework.  In this case, the computer actually did! All that work on a 500 word message gone, just 

gone…500 inspired words that I can’t get back, because the rewrite is never as good as the original!   Va-

cationing up here is something I’ve done every year of my life, save two, and I don’t find these weeks bor-

ing, but rejuvenating!  No pressure, except for finishing this message and working up the courage to swim 

in the frigid waters once again!  

This is my 9
th
 year leading the Board: Two 2 year terms by me; one 2 year term with Gail Brown; one 2 

year term with Barb Kronish and Elaine Adler; and now this, followed by 9 months on the Leadership 

Team – that’s 8 plus years.  This doesn’t count my years on the State Board, at least 4.  I am either a  

glutton for punishment or I really  like my League involvement.  I’ll go with liking my League work.  

I firmly believe that League both makes a difference and offers friendships. My very first activity was    

helping update Highland Park’s gun control law circa 1988 with Nancy Marder, my first League mentor. I 

still vividly see the crowds for and against and remember the ugly phone calls reported to the police.   

Every issue I’ve worked on and the members I’ve worked with mean a great deal to me…and I hope my 

colleagues know that. We have accomplished a lot…school referendums, environmental issues,           

emphasizing the importance of  public comments to the City Council during the pandemic virtual        

meetings, senior services…the list goes on and on. (Which one do you remember…maybe we should 

have a column on “I remember this”!) 

This year begins our 94th year making a difference, particularly in Highland Park.  All this is to say that we 

are a vital part of our communities – Highland Park and Highwood.  In Highland Park we have a long track 

record of commitment: we hope to duplicate this in Highwood now.  And, this year brings two exciting   

restudies: the HP Public Library (Highwood’s has some things to teach us) and the HP Park District. 

I am a “program” person, so I think of that work first!  Planning will be underway soon for another year of 

stimulating programs. I hope these will be presented in-person, but I must say we have great attendance 

at our virtual programs. 

Now for voter service…our voter service year will first focus on registration, primarily students turning 18.  

Primaries have been pushed to June 28 so the latest census data can be used.  Un-

doubtedly we will hold candidates forums.  Exciting changes to our current voting 

system include easier access to both curbside voting and vote by mail.  People in jail 

awaiting trial will have access to their ballots…and Election Day is now a holiday! 

So, “in conclusion,” I’m at 500+ words.  All you need to take away from this is that we 
will have a GREAT year together!  I hope you’ll volunteer to help plan or run our    
activities and attend our events!   

Barbara Lippai, Leadership Chair (on behalf of the Leadership Team) bglippai@gmail.com 

* Please note we have adopted a rotating chair position this year.   

mailto:bglippai@gmail.com?subject=Message%20for%20Barb%20from%20Newsletter
mailto:bglippai@gmail.com
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

 

SAD NEWS:   
Our League mourns the passing of Margie Weiss on August 5, 2021.   

Along with her service to Highland Park, as a Council Member and so much more, she was a 
League member for decades and President of our League for many years.  Through the      

decades, Margie was instrumental in many of our studies and positions.     

Margie’s influence on so many aspects of Highland Park and our League is her lasting legacy.  

 May her memory be for a blessing. 

 

 

 

 

Under Margie’s leadership, studies by the League were extremely in-depth with multiple 

local, state and National study committees going on every year.  Our League had a  

physical office, phone and Margie managed everything professionally and with great 

aplomb.  Some of the areas of impact during Margie’s tenure of leadership in the League 

included her leading the successful City-wide Home Rule campaign (c 1980).  Margie ran 

successfully for City Council, serving for 4 terms.  She supported the School Consolida-

tion and was a big proponent of arts and historic preservation.  After her City Council 

terms, she returned to League leadership, serving again as President/Co-President. Long

-time League member, Bryna  Gamson, describes Margie as “super intelligent, committed 

to community and a dynamic, proverbial force of nature.”   

The start of our League’s online Newsletter began in 2010 with Margie having a clear vision for what the   

bulletin should include.  She stressed that the order should be bottom-up:  Local, County, State and National.  

We still follow that order today and Margie’s guidance and knowledge were invaluable to me as a rookie.   

She also was a minimalist, not a fan of images and clip art.  We laughed, when Margie and I met for recent 

(pre-pandemic) enjoyable lunches, reflecting that I had forgotten that part of her guidance. Margie will be 

missed.  

- Nancy Goldberg 
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

STUDIES 

At our well-attended Zoom program planning meeting in May 2021, members were enthusiastic about a lot 
of future work.  The group recommended work on three studies—all of which were approved by the Lead-
ership Team and then the membership at the annual meeting—dependent on finding enough people to do 
the work. 

Parks and Recreation Position.   

A study of this position was actually approved a year ago, but was postponed until after the municipal elec-
tion and due the need to recruit volunteers.  The original proposal, by now Leadership Team member Jean 
Sogin, can be found on our website. Jean has recruited a number of members to work on this project and 
given a lot of thought to how to proceed.  See Jean’s article on how she would like to begin in this newslet-
ter.  Jean will co-chair the study, but we need a co-chair.  Email our League if you are interested. 

Library Position 

Our Library Position was written in 1986 and last updated in 2003.  [long position].  The uses and functions 
of community libraries have changed a lot since then.  We would like to take a fresh look at what materials, 
services, activities, and policies should be emphasized in our 21st century library. 

Lucky for us, another two new members of the Leadership Team, Candice Dalrymple and Sabina Gasper, 
recently moved to Highland Park, and have agreed to chair this study.  Both are experienced Leaguers.  
Email our League if you would like to join this group.   

Campaign Practices and Procedures Position 

This position was written in 2002 and revised in 2003.  [long position].  Aside from our League’s compre-
hensive voter guide for Highland Park and other governmental entities, we are not aware of any attempt to 
implement the elements of this position.  We will proceed with this study this year if there is sufficient inter-
est.  If you are interested in volunteering for this study, email our League.   

POSITION ACTIVITY 

During 2021-2022, we will monitor activity related to our positions in the following areas: 

1. Monitor activity on inclusionary zoning under Housing Position, providing education and possible testimony.  

2. Monitor sale of property by School District 112 under Criteria for Local Government Acquisition, Development, 
Divestiture of Public Property Position.   

3. Monitor City Equity Study for information relevant to potential programming, action, or study.   

4.    Under all relevant Environmental Preservation Positions, including National and State positions, coordinate 
with Go Green and any other local environmental organizations to monitor and support any effort to increase 
the City’s target for the reduction of greenhouse gases by 2021 and to set a new and stronger target beyond 
2023.   

Please contact us if you have interest and/or expertise in any of these areas.  Email Carole Kohn 

By Carole Kohn, Program Co-Chair 

https://my.lwv.org/sites/default/files/leagues/wysiwyg/%5Bcurrent-user%3Aog-user-node%3A1%3Atitle%5D/proposalforparkdistrict_restudy_20_21.pdf
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Interested%20in%20Parks%20and%20Recreation%20Study
https://my.lwv.org/sites/default/files/leagues/wysiwyg/%5Bcurrent-user%3Aog-user-node%3A1%3Atitle%5D/positions_2017.pdf
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Library%20Position%20Update
https://my.lwv.org/sites/default/files/leagues/wysiwyg/%5Bcurrent-user%3Aog-user-node%3A1%3Atitle%5D/positions_2017.pdf
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=%20Campaign%20Practices%20and%20Procedures%20Position%20Update
mailto:carolekohn@aol.com?subject=Position%20Activitiy%20Interest
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Recap of LWVHP-HW 2021 Annual Meeting—Submitted by Rose Feder 
 

What is hoped to be the last on-line version of an annual meeting took place on June 26, 2021.  If you 
were unfortunate enough to miss it, there was a good showing of members and the following business was 
conducted. 

 
Review of current positions: 

 
The following current local positions were recommended and approved to be acted upon as follows: 

 
 Park and Recreation - a re-study of the position will be conducted. 
 Library - the position will be updated. 
 Campaign Practices - the position will be reviewed for relevancy. 
 Ft. Sheridan - the position will be dropped. 

  
 All positions not mentioned above will be retained as currently stated. 
 

The following positions were accepted as areas that currently require action to ensure implementation 
of the intent of the position.   

 
 Housing - monitor activity on inclusionary zoning 
 School District 112 property - monitor sale of property  
 City Equity study - monitor for relevance to our actions 
 Environmental Preservation - monitor and support city’s efforts  

 
Highwood outreach:  

 

Highwood inclusion was the next topic of discussion.  The intent is to encourage Highwood 
residents to join the League and consequently benefit their community.  A committee was 
formed to accomplish this goal.  Elaine Adler and Barbara Kronish offered to help with the  
organization of the effort. 

Cont. next page 
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

 
Recap of LWVHP-HW 2021 Annual Meeting (cont. from previous page) 

 

The Leadership Committee for 2021-22 was presented and elected as follows: 
 
 Barb Lippai    Leadership Team Chair (for 3 months) 
 Marlene Senescu   Secretary and Membership Chair 
 Ginger Seff    Treasurer 
 Nancy Goldberg   Communications Chair, Voters Guide 
 Carole Kohn and Barb Lippai   Program Co-Chairs 
 Elaine Adler    Candidate Forums and Events 
 Jean Sogin    Local Study Chair 
 Candice Dalrymple   Environmental/Climate Change Coordinator 
 Judy Miller    Issues Chair 
 Sabina Gasper   Member at Large 
 Rose Feder    Member at Large 
 Vacant     Voter Registration (Nancy Goldberg temporary Chair) 
 

The Treasurer’s Report and Budget for 2021-22  
 

Treasurer’s report and budget were presented and approved.  It was noted that the household mem-
bership dues have been increased in order to cover the actual per member payment expense.   

 
By-Laws Changes 

The following changes were presented and approved. 
 Name of our League was made to conform to LWVHP/HWD throughout the document. 
 Membership related articles now conform to national standards. 
 Our Leadership Team model is acknowledged to be equivalent to Board of Directors. 
 Dues due dates are made clear. 
 Virtual meetings are allowed when needed. 

 
The Lake County League Commendation 

 
The County League was commended for their efforts that included 

 an observer corps for the Lake County Board 
 a webinar with the Lake County Clerk re voting  
 candidate forums for Lake County officials  
 action taken supporting League issues 
 

Concluding remarks: 
 

Appreciation to Ginny Schulte was expressed for her many years of service and for such a successful 
effort as Nominating Committee chair this year. 
 
Many thanks to Judy Miller for her successful three years as chair of the Leadership Team.  Judy was 
presented with a personalized desk box and a bouquet of roses.   

 
 

See next page for photos of not so long ago in person Annual Meetings. 
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

 

Have you been following the progress of the proposed clean energy jobs legislation in the state legisla-
ture?  Debate has been underway for several years and positions favored by organized labor and     
environmental and equity groups have sharpened the focus of their priorities over the summer.  Action 
to move legislation forward is urgently needed this month.  Some of the principal Issues under debate 
include:  

 The largest source of carbon emissions in Illinois (and 7 th largest contributor in the nation) is the 
Prairie State coal plant near Marissa.  Legislation has been proposed that would set a date for 
closing Prairie State within 14 years, with a 10-year extension of a firm closure date if the plant 
can show an ability to capture 90% of its carbon emission.   

 Reactivation of state funding to support renewable energy to provide incentives for new solar     
installations and reinvigorate the solar energy production and installation industry that was    
booming in Illinois until installation support ran out several months ago.   

 Discussion about closing the state’s Byron and Dresden nuclear plants, which have long been un-
profitable, complicates the broader energy discussion in Springfield.  If these plants close, 1,000 jobs 
in carbon-free energy production will be lost, underscoring the need to advance clean energy pro-
duction and job alternatives to address labor concerns. 

Vigorous debate is underway between environment groups (allied as the Illinois Clean Jobs Coalition – 
ICJC) and a coalition of labor unions (Climate Jobs Illinois – CJI) and the existing energy industry.  
Both sides appear to have enough legislative support to block passage of legislation backed by their 
counterpart, even as Gov. Pritzker has stated clear support of comprehensive, clean, equitable, and 
ethical energy reform.    

The League of Women Voters at the national, state, and local levels supports climate action legislation 
that is aimed at dramatically reducing our collective carbon footprint.  We can help by contacting our 
local representatives in both the House and the Senate to express strong support for legislation that 
advances carbon-free energy generation.  This link will help you to identify your representatives in the 
Illinois House and Senate:  https://www.illinoispolicy.org/maps/ 

 

Please consider contacting your representatives to pressure Senate President Don Harmon and House 
Speaker Chris Welch to bring the groups together and craft legislation 
that enables Illinois to play a leading role in reducing carbon emissions 
while addressing the priorities of industry and worker populations who 
will be impacted. 

 

 

Submitted by Candice Dalrymple 

https://www.illinoispolicy.org/maps/
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

The League of Women Voters of Highland Park and Highwood is embarking on a study of the Park      
District of Highland Park.   An overview of what it will encompass is on the League’s website. The study 
will be done in phases and the first part asks the question “should Highwood be part of the area served 
by the Park District of Highland Park?”  That means Highwood residents would not have to pay           
non-resident fees for programs, or beach parking and would have equal access to popular camps and 
programs that typically have no space for non-residents.    
  
How much would property taxes in Highwood increase?  Would Highwood residents want to be part of 
the HP Park District?  What is Highwood’s population profile?  Would the HP Park District need to       
expand its programming or staff to accommodate Highwood residents?  What are the political and        
administrative steps to change the Park District’s boundaries? 
  
This study is being chaired by Jean Sogin.   If you have some thoughts on what issues should be ad-
dressed, contact email our League 

 A latest update on Openlands website “...This week,        

Openlands learned of the Navy’s refusal to complete an onsite 

investigation despite documented public safety concerns. Until 

an onsite investigation and any necessary removal is         

complete, it is imperative that the public stay out of the        

Preserve. Any entrance is unlawful trespassing and potentially 

dangerous. “    

Our League has asked questions of Congressman Schneider, 

State Senator Julie Morrison and State Representative Bob 

Morgan.   

The City of Highland Park has also made inquiries.  Mayor 

Rotering has communicated on behalf of the City of Highland 

Park with the Naval Station Great Lakes, asking for assistance 

to ensure that the property, previously owned and operated by 

the military, is safe for public access.  While Openlands infers 

a stalemate, perhaps collaboration is possible.   

Watch your emails for suggested messaging that we can send 

to our Federal representatives:  Congressman Schneider,  

Senator Durbin and Senator Duckworth.   

Submitted by Jean Sogin 

Openlands Lakeshore Preserve closed in April 

due to unexploded ordnance found on the   

former military Fort Sheridan property.   

Openlands is one of a few open green spaces 

in our area. It is a treasure and it is a big loss to 

our community that it remains closed.   

mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Park%20District%20Study%202021-22
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HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

FOCUS GROUP—RECRUITING HIGHWOOD MEMBERS 

 
A League priority is to increase our presence in Highwood.  In order to 
accomplish that, we will soon initiate a FOCUS GROUP enabling us to 
discuss the needs of Highwood that League can help meet. 

We would welcome your input as a valued League member.  Join us 
and share your ideas, as you expand your own focus! Interested?  

Email Co-Chairs: Elaine Adler or Barb Kronish.   

PARK DISTRICT STUDY NEEDS A CO-CHAIR 

 

              Jean Sogin has capably begun the process.   

              We need a co-chair.  Email our League if interested.   

              See page 8 for information about this study.  

LIBRARY STUDY UPDATE 

We need to update our Library Position (last updated in 2003) to better reflect 

the uses and functionalities of contemporary libraries.  Please                        

email-library-update if you are interested.   

VOTER REGISTRATION CHAIR 

Interested in coordinating our Voter Registration for our League?  Please email-voter-

registration if you are interested.   

mailto:elainebadler@yahoo.com?subject=LWV%20Highwood%20Membership%20Focus%20Group
mailto:bakhp1@yahoo.com?subject=LWV%20Highwood%20Membership%20Focus%20Group
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Interested%20in%20Park%20District%20Study
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Library%20Position%20Update
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Voter%20Registration%20Chair
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=Voter%20Registration%20Chair
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE  

L eague has continually been a catalyst for change, frequently initiating advances in 
government at the local and other levels. Become a member or renew your member-
ship!  Participate! Let your voice and opinion be heard.  

 

Changes have been made to our Financial Administration Section of our League’s Bylaws: 

● Dues for New members who join after January 31st of each year, shall be applied to the 
following national membership year.     

● When two (2) or more members reside at the same address, in a common household, 
their combined annual dues shall be adequate to cover the per member payment (pmp) 
for each member of the household.   

 

Our website has been updated to reflect the changes, specifically to household member-
ship which has been increased to $110 in order to cover pmp.   

 

Since our last Newsletter we’d like to welcome our NEWEST MEMBERS Margaret Winker Cook, 
Jami Bay, Robin Kogan, Jordan Kane, Sabina Gasper and Mary Pike.   

 

Our League is trying to attract more young and diverse members. With your help, talking up the 
LWV to friends, neighbors, daughters and sons, we can make our local league even more power-
ful in our mission. 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME BEGINS IN SEPTEMBER 

                                                                                          
Don’t delay … it’s easy to: 

Join the League 

OR 

Renew your Membership 

https://my.lwv.org/illinois/
highland-parkhighwood/join 

 

 

 

HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

Breakdown of Membership Dues 

https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood/join
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood/join
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Spotlight on LWV Highland Park/Highwood Member, Mary Beth Arzac 

 
 
Mary Beth Arzac joined LWV HP/HWD in 2019 after attending a 
membership meeting where our guest  speaker was the LWVIL       
Executive Director, Audra Wilson.  
 
Early this year, I asked Mary Beth if she would be willing to host our 
League’s virtual (Webinar) Local Candidates Forum in March. She had 
been hosting other Zoom meetings and responded quickly that she 
would be honored, especially for one of the most important services 
our League provides to our communities.  Mary Beth soon learned that 
Webinars are quite different than Meetings, requiring a significant 
learning curve.  Undaunted, she proceeded to view tutorials; connect 
with the LWVIL Chairs (enabling us to use the State League’s Webinar 
resource); and coordinate with our Voter Services Committee.  Mary 
Beth and I worked closely as a team, and as happens in League, 
forged an enjoyable new friendship.  The Candidates Forum was a big 
success. Personally, I don’t know how she juggled a full-time job and 
the amount of work this task involved.  It was a big “ask” and this is an 

opportunity to say “thank you” and to SPOTLIGHT a new member.   
 
Mary Beth grew up in New Jersey and later Texas, where she attended Ursuline Academy in Dallas.  She 
holds both BA and MBA degrees from the University of Chicago.  Mary Beth and her husband of 22 years, 
Joe, have lived in Highland Park (now in their second house) for 18 years.  She and Joe met at the University 
of Chicago Booth School of Business, where she was a LEAD  facilitator (Leadership Effectiveness and     
Development) and Joe was one of the students in her class. Joe asked Mary Beth out. To maintain the      
integrity of the program, and out of  respect for the other facilitators, they waited until the class concluded to 
date. They married in 1998.   Mary Beth and Joe have two sons, who have attended Wayne Thomas,    
Northwood and Highland Park High School. The oldest, Christopher, is a sophomore at the University of    
Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.  The younger son, Andrew, will be a junior at HPHS.   
 
Mary Beth works as an independent consultant, currently working for a start-up focused on helping people 
living with Parkinson’s disease – a focus she considers to be very meaningful.  She is also a lead mentor at a 
start-up incubator located in Chicago called MATTER HEALTH, an organization supporting innovators in the 
healthcare space.   
 
Within our communities, Mary Beth is currently co-president for the District 113 Education Foundation where 
she will help support District teacher requests for funds to support new innovations.   
 
At home, Mary Beth enjoys reading and gardening.  Since the onset of Covid-19, she speaks with her 98 year
-old grandmother daily, which she says has been “the best experience”.  The calls have offered her new    
insights into her family history, and, how resiliency, optimism and service have kept her grandmother young.   
 
We are an organization of incredible members.  Mary Beth Arzac’s membership and contributions are part of 
what makes League of Women Voters of Highland Park, Highwood great! 
 
 
Submitted by Nancy Goldberg 

HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  
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LWV HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Newsletter Editor  

Nancy Goldberg  

847 432-4249 

jamn148@gmail.com 

LWV Highland Park/
Highwood 

PO Box 396 

Highland Park, IL   60035 

Email: 

lwvlocal@comcast.net 

Website: 

lwvhp.org 

https://my.lwv.org/illinois/

highland-parkhighwood 

COMMUNICATIONS TEAM UPDATE: 

 The Annual Meeting was virtual and the Zoom technology worked just fine.  Unfortunately, the video  

recording wasn’t remembered until after the meeting Read Rose Feder’s great meeting notes if you 

weren’t able to attend.   

 Our Website functionality for Join and Donate have been updated.  A few of the Leadership Team mem-

bers were kind enough to test and consequently have renewed their memberships for 2022-23.   

 Any Twitter fans out there?  We need someone to help us get twitter-friendly.  Contact me if you 

are interested.   

 Make sure you check our Facebook Page, “Like” us and invite your friends to like us as well!   

If you would like to help with our website, Facebook or Instagram contact me:    

    Nancy Goldberg jamn148@gmail.com. 

 

Many thanks to our article contributors: Elaine Adler, Anne Bassi, Candice Dalrymple, Rose Feder, Bryna Gamson, Carole Kohn, Barbara Kronish, 

Barbara Lippai,  Judy Miller and Jean Sogin,   NRG 

Leadership Team 2021—2022: 

 

Barbara Lippai (Rotating Chair)  

Elaine Adler 

Candice Dalrymple 

Rose Feder 

Sabina Gasper 

Nancy Goldberg 

Carole Kohn 

Judy Miller  

Marlene Senescu 

Jean Sogin   

   

Nominating Committee 2022: 
To be determined 

Treasurer:  Ginger  Seff 
Webmaster:  Nancy Goldberg (NRG)  

HIGHLAND PARK/HIGHWOOD LEAGUE  

mailto:jamn148@gmail.com?subject=Newsletter%20query
mailto:lwvlocal@comcast.net?subject=General%20Topic
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood
https://www.facebook.com/HP.HWD.LEAGUEOFWOMENVOTERS/
https://www.instagram.com/lwvlocal/?hl=en
mailto:jamn148@gmail.com
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We now have 36 LWV HP-HWD members and friends who have been participating in our Book Club     

reviews.  We have been meeting virtually, and now hope to begin a hybrid model.  Plans are in the works 

to return to the library, but zoom from there to include members who prefer the virtual meetings.    

Our readings remain diverse:  from a spy like memoir, to fiction with environmental  themes, to timeless 

short stories about racial injustice, to a hilarious robbery/hostage story.  Our August selection (Aug 31st) is 

a novel by Isabel Allende “A Long Petal of the Sea” about the Spanish Civil War.  "From the author of 

The House of the Spirits, this epic novel spanning decades and crossing continents follows two 

young people as they flee the aftermath of the Spanish Civil War in search of a place to call 

home."   Goodreads 

“So many other people, places and subjects we have visited, talked about and critiqued … it is a continu-

ing adventure; a time for more stimulation.  The book group is a time exercising what’s left of our minds—

and we welcome everyone who is interested to join us on the last Tuesday of every month.  Zoom           

invitations will be emailed to the book club list.  If someone is  interested in joining us have them email                    

Nancy Goldberg to be added to the book club notification list.”  - Barbara Kronish 

VOTER REGISTRATION NEWS 

Calling all deputy voter registrars!  Did you renew your certifica-
tion?   Please check to be sure you are renewed!   

 

We are in discussion with HPHS to find two dates, one fall and 
one spring.   

Lake County has just announced two upcoming Deputy     
Registrar Training Classes.  Any league members who want 
to become registrars should email  Nancy Goldberg. 

LWVHP/HWD BOOK CLUB 

mailto:jamn148@gmail.com?subject=Please%20add%20me%20to%20the%20LWV%20Book%20Club%20Group
mailto:jamn148@gmail.com?subject=Voter%20Registration%20Information
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LWV STATE AND NATIONAL ISSUES  

In addition to our League’s foci this year on our local issues (See Program for 2021-2022),  we continue to 

keep up with issues at national and state level. All members receive emails from LWV OF ILLINOIS. They 

can be Action Alerts, LWVIL Member Bulletins or LWVIL News You Can Use. Please make sure to read 

them. In the most recent Member  Bulletin, one can sign up for Observer Training (10 to 11 AM on August 

19, virtually), find out how to help protect the great Mississippi River, and join members of the League in 

honoring suffragist Grace Wilbur Trout with a marker and reception in Oak Park.  

The most critical (in my opinion) issue for the Illinois and U.S. League, highlighted in the LWVIL Bulletin, is 
getting the “For the People Act” passed by the Senate. Our democracy depends on every voter  
having the right to vote, no matter where they live. You can help with your action! Call our senators but al-
so contact your friends out-of-state and ask them to contact their legislators to get their support. I just 
shared the LWVIL “For the People Act” post on my Facebook page. You can do the same.  If you have 
questions about the provisions of this act, you can find answers on the League websites or the Brennen 
Center for Justice (https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/policy-solutions/annotated-guide-people-act-
2021 . 
 Members should also be receiving letters from LWVUS CEO, Virginia Case Solomon, and monthly     

Highlights from the League of Women Voters of the US. The most recent email letter described the new 

four-pronged initiative to protect our democracy, Women Power Democracy (https://www.lwv.org/educating

-voters/women-power-democracy), through advocacy, litigation and organizing. LWVEF will mobilize State 

and local League to collaborate with partner organizations to repair the damage to our democracy while 

increasing voter participation during the election cycle in 2022 and the next presidential cycle in 2024. 

Since completing LWVIL Criminal and Juvenile Justice Study last spring, the committee remains active. 

Janet Kittlaus, chair, continues to monitor research studies, legislation and implementations for the com-

mittee. Here are some of her latest “finds”: 

https://www.brennancenter.org/series/punitive-excess on harshness of criminal legal system 

https://www.cities929.com/2021/07/16/a-two-year-study-for-the-illinois-supreme-court-slams-the-state-

public-defender-system/  on criticism of public defender system by Illinois Supreme Court 

The LWVIL Fiscal Policy committee is also very active. There are lively email discussions among members 

discussing strategies for bringing a graduated income tax to Illinois, since the Fair Tax proposal failed. 

If you wish to be part of either group and receive the emails, please contact me. 

 

Judy Miller 

JudyAtHome@gmail.com 

https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/policy-solutions/annotated-guide-people-act-2021
https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/policy-solutions/annotated-guide-people-act-2021
https://www.brennancenter.org/series/punitive-excess
https://www.cities929.com/2021/07/16/a-two-year-study-for-the-illinois-supreme-court-slams-the-state-public-defender-system/
https://www.cities929.com/2021/07/16/a-two-year-study-for-the-illinois-supreme-court-slams-the-state-public-defender-system/
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CALENDAR of UPCOMING EVENTS 

LWV Lake County Board Meeting 

When   The 3rd Wednesday of each month at 12:00 pm  

   No meeting in August 

Where  Virtual Meeting on Zoom  

Description  Monthly meeting of the LWV Lake County  

                                 Virtual meeting 

   Members are welcome—contact Marlene Senescu  

   If interested in attending. 

 

LWV HP/HWD Book Club 

When   August 31st:  3:30—5:00 pm 

Where  Virtual Meeting on Zoom  

Description  We will be reviewing “A Long Petal of the Sea” 

                                 by Isabel Allende 

   Zoom invitation will be sent to Book Club friends  

   A few days before the meeting 

 

 LWV HP/HWD Leadership Team Meetings 

When   The 2nd Thursday of each month at 3:30 pm 

Where  TBD 

Description  Our Leadership Team will meet once monthly 

   Starting in September  

   All members are welcome to attend  

 

  

 

 LWV HP/HWD Opening Meeting 

When   TBD 

Where  TBD 

Description  Plans are in the works 

 

 

Aug 31 

Sept 9 

TBD 

3rd Wed 
Each month 

 
WATCH for our EMAILS 

 FROM LWVLOCAL@comcast.net  

Visit our website  lwvhp.org 

mailto:marsenescu@comcast.net
mailto:https://www.facebook.com/HP.HWD.LEAGUEOFWOMENVOTERS
https://my.lwv.org/illinois/highland-parkhighwood
https://www.facebook.com/HP.HWD.LEAGUEOFWOMENVOTERS

